10 things NGOs need to know about Annual Action Plans (AAPs)
(Timor-Leste)
Annual Action Plans (AAPs) are one step in the budget decision making process. Each ministry is required to submit an AAP by April to the Ministry of Finance and the Office of the Prime Minister for consideration. AAPs set out the activities that a Ministry/Secretariat of State’s would like funded in order to achieve its goals. They include information about the planned programs or activities, the targets of the activities, an indicator of performance for judging the success of the activity, the place of implementation and a quarterly time line for when the targets will be met. In line with Constitution and international commitments, the Timor-Leste government is endeavouring to ensure that these AAPs consider the specific needs of men and women, boys and girls, across all sectors and ministries so that policies and activities promote equal rights and opportunities for men and women. 
AAPs are therefore an important entry point for NGOs in advocating and monitoring the gender responsiveness of the government’s budget decision-making process. However NGOs in advocating and monitoring a gender perspective in budgeting and planning need to be aware that:
1. SEPI’s ‘gender specific’ budget allocation represented a mere 0.9% of the total budget in 2009, so NGOs should not forget the 99% of the budget which comprises the funded activities of the other ministries. 
2. SEPI is not engaged in direct service delivery. It is responsible for ensuring that government systems, resources and instruments respond to gender issues and SEPI’s AAP should reflect this. 
3. The budget documents include the AAPs for each Ministry/Secretariat of State but the budget approved by Parliament is often much less than the budget required for implementing the AAP. 
4. For improved monitoring of the AAPs NGOs will need to know how the budget allocations and programs change (increase/decrease) from year to year.
5. An assessment on the gender sensitivity of the AAPs should assist in understanding the impact of planning and it’s funding on achieving the governments gender equality commitments, including: Does the government expenditure on the public service workforce (a large part of the budget) contribute to equal employment opportunity between men and women? How can general (non-targeted) expenditure empower women/improve gender equality (ex. Bolsa da Mãe)? How can gender specific expenditure (eg gender focal points) contribute to target gaps and build capacity in achieving the government’s gender equality commitments?
6. Improved AAPs require collection and analysis of sex-disaggregated data on gender relations and service delivery (need to understand the gender gaps and how the policy and its funding will reduce those gender gaps).

7. Improved planning (including AAPs) requires engagement with lower levels of administration as well as NGOs.

8. Planning and budget allocations for services needs to follow approved laws. For example, the approval of the law on domestic violence needs to be reflected in the AAP’s of the relevant ministries. 
9. AAPs do not guarantee that the delivery of a service (the implementation of a budget) is gender sensitive. Information would be needed about the nature of the service delivery contract.

10. AAPs do not guarantee improved transparency. NGOs can contribute to this by ‘following the money’ from planning to delivery in the community.
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